
 

Memorandum 
 

To: Board members 
From: James Beyer, Bureau of Land Resources; William Hinkel, Board Executive Analyst 
Date: June 17, 2021 
Re: NECEC Transmission LLC minor revision orders 
 
At the May 20, 2021, meeting, Board members asked questions about some Board packet entries 
regarding licensing activity associated with the New England Clean Energy Connect project 
(NECEC). The entries related to NECEC in the Board packet’s report of Department Orders filed 
with the Board between April 27, 2021, and May 10, 2021, (see attached excerpt from the report)  
generated questions regarding (1) why there were so many apparent  minor revision decisions 
during the short timeframe; and (2) the nature of the field adjustments approved by the minor 
revision(s). To provide more information to Board members, the Board’s Executive Analyst 
consulted project manager James Beyer, who prepared the information provided in this 
memorandum. 
 
The minor revisions summarized in the report provided in the Board packet for May 20, 2021, 
were to the underlying May 11, 2020, Order of the Commissioner of the Department 
conditionally approving the application of Central Maine Power Company (CMP) to construct 
the NECEC project (NECEC Order). With regard to the number of minor revision applications 
that have been approved, to date, and as reflected on the report of Department Orders filed with 
the Board between April 27, 2021, and May 10, 2021, there have been two minor revision 
decisions issued. The extra numbers are explained as follows. The NECEC Order has been 
assigned a root license identifier of L-27625. For administrative tracking purposes, the 
Department has assigned additional license alphanumeric coding to the NECEC Order (i.e., L-
27625-26-Q-M/L-27625-TB-R-M/L-27625-2C-S-M/L-27625-VP-T-M/L-27625-IW-U-M). 
When the Department processes a minor revision of the underlying NECEC Order, that action 
generates five new alphanumeric license sequence numbers.   
 
With regard to the nature of the minor revisions, field adjustments are minor adjustments to 
approved plans made in response to conditions in the field, safety concerns, and project 
constructability. These types of changes are commonly needed for large construction projects. 
One of the two minor revisions approved is related to field adjustments and the other is related to 
a consolidated group of minor changes in the proposed project including: minor pole 
adjustments; rerouting of the corridor around Bowman Airfield in Livermore Falls; changes to 
the access road at the Merrill Road Converter Station; and changes in the work areas for the 
horizontal directional drill under the Kennebec River.  
   
In summary, the report of Department Orders filed with the Board between April 27, 2021, and 
May 10, 2021, lists two minor revisions of the NECEC Order completed for NECEC 
Transmission LLC.   
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